
Friday 5th January 2024

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,

Welcome to 2024. This is always an exciting time of the year - we all know the day length is slowly increasing and
that Spring will see a proliferation of life and colour - as long as this rain, wind and storms stay away!

As if we needed any additional evidence to support the fact that the educational opportunities at Sunnydown are
second to none, we welcomed the GASP Motor Mechanic project onsite this week with twelve students committing to
six weeks of training. Registration for the second opportunity, starting after the February half term will open soon.
Some current mechanical students may wish to continue and if they do so, will gain some qualifications. New students
will be introduced to the world of motors. By way of reminder, part of the commitment is for a £60 contribution from
families for each six (6) week course (unless you are eligible for FSM) and for students to complete school work that
has been missed when attending the Mechanic Project.

Another amazing opportunity is the return of the School Ski trip for January 2025. Mrs Hanna Pletts will lead this and
will be talking to the young men and staff next week before calling for registrations of interest.

Matty Horkan continues to recover in Stoke Mandeville Hospital. In talking with him, we decided that funds raised for
running the London Marathon would be invested in an all terrain wheelchair so when Matty is released from Hospital,
he can access the forest area he so much misses. Your support in promoting our endeavours and sharing links to
fundraising pages when they are released will be greatly appreciated and will enhance his recovery.

Staff are working closely with all students to support them to be ‘classroom ready’ throughout the school day. This
enhances their active learning in lessons and decreases distractions in class. Any support that families can offer in this
regard is appreciated. Some families have indicated that they are working hard on monitoring screen time before bed
and the age appropriateness and nature of what their son is accessing, introducing regular evening and morning
routines and others still looking into seeking medical support for disturbed sleep patterns. These all help to support a
calm and focussed time at school. Working together, we can give your son every chance to achieve his potential.



Thank you for your support and understanding.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Year 11 Food students

Some of the Year 11 Food & Nutrition students have their final food assessment on Tuesday 9th January. They will be
spending the day in the Food Tech room preparing a meal for some of the staff to enjoy. The remaining students will
have their food assessment the following Tuesday 16th January. Wishing them good luck for a successful and
enjoyable day.

Mrs Hull

Thales Apprenticeship Open Evening

Thales have shared an invitation to their Apprenticeship Open Evening on Tuesday 6th February and the latest edition
of their newsletter. Please scroll to the end for details.

Attendance

Congratulations to the 18 students who have achieved 100% attendance for the Autumn Term (1st September - 15th
December 2023). Also to the 15 students who achieved 100% attendance for Autumn Half Term 2 (31st October - 15th
December 2023).

Online Safety

Please see the flyer at the end of this newsletter for more information on ‘Top Tips for Managing Screen Time’.

Mr Cassim

Thought for the Week
(W/C 1st January 2024)

Welcome back - Setting goals for the new year

Thought for the Week
(W/C 8th January 2024)

Why do we need to look after our health?

Mathematician of the Week The recipient of Mathematician of the Week, awarded by Mr Zadok is

Jamie Rogers
(11M)

For his continued progress in mathematics

Scientist of the Week The recipient of Scientist of the Week, awarded by Mr Cybuch is

Alfie Tharle
(9O)

For cooperation & independence

Artist of the Week The recipient of Artist of the Week, awarded by Mrs Ogle is

Zack Harrison
(7P)

For his fantastic drawing over Christmas



House Points

Ollie Taylor 800 House Points

Nathan Small 750 House Points

Kasra Alavi 550 House Points

Sonny Burgess 350 House Points

Forthcoming Events 2024

Date Description
Tuesday 9th January 2024 Year 11 Final food assessment
Tuesday 16th January 2024 Year 11 Final food assessment
Wednesday 15th - Friday 17th May 2024 Year 9 residential trip
Thursday 20th June 2024 Scheduled formal graduation event










